
 
 
February 11, 2020 
 
Re: HB 2601 
 
 
Dear Representative Steve Huebert, Chairman of the Education Committee, 
 
My testimony is simple! I have 4 children ages 14, 11, 6, and 8 months, NONE of which 
have ever had ANY vaccines in their entire lives! They are all extremely healthy with 
zero chronic health issues. When they get sick, which is very rarely, they are well in 24-
48 hours using only natural means!!! They have all seen a doctor and have passed 
wellness exams with flying colors!!!  I am a research librarian with a degree in 
education.  
 
I have been researching vaccines since the late 90s and I knew when I had my first 
baby in 2005 I would not be vaccinating. I also have a step granddaughter who is 3 who 
has never received ANY vaccines and she is just as healthy as my children. If you want 
to see people continuing to send their children to public school then you can not let 
these mandates come to fruition. Because people WILL remove their children from 
public school and homeschool them in vast numbers. We have the RIGHT to choose 
what we put into our bodies and the bodies of our children. If vaccines become 
mandated then we are NOT truly free!!!! Thank you for taking time to read this. 
 
Anastasia Sims 
Hutchinson, KS 
 


